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Photo: Memorial Day photo

This Memorial Day parade photo dates between 1889 and 1912. The parade is approaching the corner of Main Street and Harwood Drive. At right is the California Block (where the park/library is today) and at left is the house that occupied the site of Kesslers Store (Karen’s Florist); next to that was W. J. McKee’s “Fancy Goods” store, and next was a boot and shoe store and the Hotel Martin.

Sandy Creek History Center staff is finalizing the display for the 150th Oswego County Fair at Sandy Creek in Heritage Hall. The fair runs from Thursday, June 28 to Wednesday, July 4th and we will have the “new” Noyes Cemetery book for sale as well as the many other books documenting our history. (Sandy Pond Memories I & II, World War I & II, Lacona, 125 years of History, Abandoned Cemetery books, etc.) 

Also, to document the 150th Sandy Creek, Richland, Orwell & Boylston Agricultural Society Fair the History Center has printed a “pictorial souvenir” of the Fair with many of the photos from the archives including the photos donated by Ila Henderson. 

The current military book which is due to be published on Veterans Day 2007 and covers our veterans who served their country from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959 and including the Korean War, will be available for additions and corrections so please plan to stop by and check your information. The debut of the book will again be held at the VFW Post #8534 and refreshments will be served so mark your calendars for November 11, 2007.
We wish to thank Barbara Mondt and Norma Edwards for their recent donations to the Austen Hall Panel fund. 

A special thanks to Town Supervisor Margaret Kastler and Richard Gibbs for planting flowers in our abandoned cemeteries. Did you know that all abandoned cemeteries are the responsibility of towns and villages? Kastler and Commander of VFW Post #8534 toured our abandoned cemeteries and discussed clean-up and care of each one. Pioneer/Goodenough is in need of a sign before we set the two Revolutionary War stones, Barnard/North Road and Noyes Cemeteries are in need of major clean-up. Each cemetery book includes photographs of the gravestones, a family genealogy and a map locating each gravesite. All the veterans from this town will be documented in upcoming military books. 
I will be in my office on Fridays from 9am to 4pm. I will be at the Sandy Creek/Lacona booth at the fair all week. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
This is the time of year when genealogists travel to other areas to do research. I encourage visitors to call ahead, get an appointment, and bring all pertinent research materials. Many libraries and historical societies are operated by volunteers and hours may be limited for research. 
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